
 

Important Dates – Please check our website for updates 

Kennedy Trail Elementary School 
8305 122A Street, Surrey, B.C. V3W 9P8 

Telephone: (604) 590-1198 Fax: (604) 590-8431  
www.surreyschools.ca/kennedytrail 
Mrs. Christine Shepherd –Principal 

Ms. R. Bath- Head Secretary 
Ms. H. Bird- Records Clerk   

 

Principal’s Message 

Our school website is one way to stay on top of all the 
“Kennedy Trail Happenings”.  The website and on-line 
calendar is updated regularly and you can find information on 
school and PAC events.  Please subscribe to our monthly e-
newsletter, by entering your address in the newsletter field on 
our home page. Due to Canada’s anti-spam legislation (CASL) 
we require your consent to send you emails.  In order to do this 
you need to subscribe to our newsletters on our school’s 
website https://www.surreyschools.ca/schools/kennedytrail.  
Please enter your email address in the bubble under “Email 
List”.  You will need to check the box to agree to terms and 
conditions.  We now have a Kennedy Trail Twitter account 
follow us @KTEkodiaks 
 

November 7 November 9  November 10 
Div. 3 to Save-On-Foods 
Family Photos-Cancelled 

Remembrance Day 
Assembly 10:45 

Non-Instructional 
Day 

November  11   November 13 November 17 
Remembrance Day    Remembrance Day 

Stat. No-school 
Div. 4 & 9 Skating FT 

November 20 November 22  December 12 
 PAC Meeting 8:40 
A.M. 

 Early Dismissal 
1:25 

Early Dismissal 1:25 

 

N O V E M B E R  7 ,  2 0 1 7  

 
 

 

 

Stay Connected 

I am so honored to work 
with such an incredible 
group of people.  Did you 
know that teachers regularly 
go to workshops after school 
to learn more?  Most of our 
staff attend afterschool 
sessions to improve their 
practice. The sessions they 
attend have a direct impact 
on student learning.  Several 
of our teachers are also 
engaged in a professional 
injury group.  These teachers 
are trying to determine if by 
having access to technology 
to record student learning 
does learning improve and 
are students more engaged?  
We look forward to hearing 
about the results. 
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Busy Times Ahead 
Our Volleyball season is 
underway.  Students are 
practicing hard and 
learning lots.   Thank 
you to Mr. Grant, Mr. 
Pasual, Mr. So and Ms. 
Al Ghadban for 
coaching. Our students 
are also showing great 
sportsmanship.  Keep up 
the good work. 

Curriculum 

Remembrance Day 

Last Friday, teachers across the 
district spent the day working 
with the new curriculum to 
improve their instruction.  This 
is the second year that our new 
provincial curriculum has been 
mandated.  To learn more 
about BC’s transformed 
curriculum follow this link:    
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca 
 

Scholastic Book Fair 

On Thursday, November 9th we will have our 
Remembrance Day Assembly at 10:45 a.m.  
Parents are invited and encouraged to attend.  We 
have a wonderful agenda planned which includes 
poetry and music.  All students will be given a 
poppy.  We will be collecting donations for the 
Canadian Legion. Please send your donations to 
school by Thursday.  Thank you to Mrs. Ursu and 
Mrs. Shortridge for preparing the students for this 
important event. 
 

Please come and support your 
school library by attending the 
upcoming Scholastic Book Fair 
Monday, November 20, Tuesday 
November, 21 & Thursday, 
November 23 from   2:30-3:30 
All proceeds benefit our school 
library! 
 
If you are able to volunteer, please 
contact Ms. Hardman at the 
school. 
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Community Safety

Dogs at School 

This is a reminder that all 
students will be expected to 
go outside at recess and 
lunch daily.  Students will 
only be kept in during 
extremely poor weather.  
Children should be dressed 
to go outside with 
appropriate clothing and 
footwear.  Waterproof coats, 
rubber boots and umbrellas 
are recommended for our 
rainy climate.  Some 
children may wish to keep a 
change of clothes or socks at 
school. 

 

Please be reminded that fireworks are not permitted on 
school grounds.  We are all responsible for keeping our 
community safe.  If you notice any suspicious activity it is 
recommended that you call the RCMP non-emergency 
number at (604) 599-0502 or 911 for emergency situations.  
Thank you for your help in keeping our area safe for our 
students. 
 

Reminder:  There is no School on November 10th and 13th 

Terry Fox and Food 
Bank Update 

Weather 

Thank you to everyone who donated to 
the Terry Fox foundation for our Terry 
Fox Run.  We raised $307.85.  Thank 
you as well to all the families who 
donated to the Surrey Food Bank.  We 
collected 9 boxes worth of food. 

 

As most of you are aware, school district 
policy is "no dogs on premises". As long as 
we can all remember, Kennedy Trail has 
not enforced this policy, as most families 
love our four legged friends.   Please 
remember that some students and adults 
are afraid of dogs, especially larger ones. 
Having said this, it is essential that we 
understand and abide by the following to 
ensure safety and comfort for all:  

• All dogs must remain on a leash 
• Unless you are certain that your 

dog enjoys the company of 
other dogs, please keep all dogs 
apart 

• Dogs must be looked after by an 
adult (not a student) 

• Owners are expected to keep 
“clean up bags” with them at all 
times (and use them if needed) 

These are simple expectations that we can 
all follow. If we cannot, we will be put in a 
position of having to ban dogs from the 
property. Please help us out!!  
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Jason		
Gurleen		
Neekhil	
Nasreen	G	
Sehaj		
Richa	
Bailey	
Harjus	
Arslan		
Arman		
Katheryn	
Jashan	
Diana	
	

Please obey all traffic laws while dropping students off 
or picking up.  These laws are created in the interest of 
student safety.    Please do not park along the curb in the 
parking lot next to the school.  This is a no parking 
zone.  This area must be kept clear to allow emergency 
vehicles access. 
Also please remember to slow down in 
all school and park zones. 

Parking and Student 
Safety 

Breakfast for 
Learning 

Arjan	
Snehin	
Shanelle	
Sunjot	
Riley	
Alishakhan	
Harbin	
Faith	
Taylin	
Inderbir	
Andrea	
Anoop	
Aveer		
Jahliya	
Olivia	
	

 Kyra	
Maneesh	
Danica	
Maheen		
Charlie	
Agamjot	
Mansura	
Jovan	
Anoop	
Navneet	
Danielle	
Govind	
Jasmin	
Rayish	
 

Please remember that the supervision of 
students before and after school is in effect 
from 8:20 a.m.- 8:35 a.m. and 2:25 p.m.-2:40 
p.m. UNLESS the child is involved in a 
teacher sponsored event.  Thank you in 
advance for ensuring that plans are in place so 
that your child(ren) arrive at school and leave 
school at the appropriate times. 
 
There is no supervision outside of these 
times.  Please ensure your child is 
appropriately supervised. 
 

School 
Supervision 

When a child is hungry, it is hard to learn.  
Kennedy Trail is able to offer breakfast for 
students who need it.    Thanks to a grant 
by Breakfast for Learning.  Students who 
may not have had a healthy breakfast 
before coming to school will be invited to 
come into the Multipurpose room early for 
a breakfast.  Thank you to Mr. So, Ms. 
Khun Khun Ms. Kolke and Mr. Aubey 
who are facilitating.  If you would like 
your child to participate, please have 
him/her pick up a permission slip at office. 
 

Harneer	
Karthiga	
Maheen	
Maheen	
Angel	
Jasleen	
Donovan	
Rav	
Anshul	
Gurneet	
Gurshandeep	
Richa	
Jasmeet	
Paras	
Nathanial	

Ragavi	
Lmar	
Ashleen	Dhesi	
Jiwanjot	
Taran	
Suhana	
Arman	S.	
Justin		
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 KENNEDY TRAIL ELEMENTARY  PAC     NOVEMBER 7, 2017 

Parent Advisory Council (PAC) 

https://www.surreyschools.ca/schools/kennedytrail/Parents/PAC/Pages/default.aspx 

News 

Due to a conflict of Non-Instructional Days the next 
PAC meeting date has been changed. 

 
Pl

Kennedy Trail Elementary PAC  Meeting 
 

Monday, November 20, 2017 at 8:40 A.M. 
Multipurpose Room  

 
 

1. Attendance/	Registration			
2. Nominations	from	the	floor	for	PAC	Treasurer	
3. Adoption	Minutes	of	past	meeting		
4. Principal's	Report	(including	Staff	Wish	List)	
5. Treasurer's	Report	(income,	expenditures,	profit	from	Treat	
Day	and	Movie	Night)	

6. Proposed	Budget		
7. Any	other	Business				
8. Next	meeting	Date	TBD			

 
 
 
 
 
Please call the office if you would like us to provide child care during the meeting 604-590-1198 

If you are able to help with PAC events please leave your contact information at the 
office.  We can always use more help for treat days, hot lunch or other events.  


